## Colrain Board of Health Meeting Minutes June 7, 2022

Meeting called to order at 18:30 hours. BOH members Tim Slowinski, Gary Ponce and Nina Anzouni present along with Health Agent Randy Crochier.

Minutes from the May meeting were accepted with direction to send a request to the Town to recognize Mike Friedlander for his years of service to the BOH.

Randy reports that the Catamount Sportsman's Club has returned their paperwork after their Title 5 inspection and Mass DPH has that.

Randy reports the following cases:

48 Call Road: Has been served a housing order

107 Adamsville Road: Randy has been unable to contact owner, will check with Shawn Kimberly to see if he has had contact

44 Wilson Hill Road: In contact with owner, Title 5 has been ordered

116 Main Road: In contact with owner, Tile 5 ordered

As part of the Health Services provided by FRCOG Town Nurse Hours will be starting in July

Randy will bring information about Tick Testing

Health Board training at the Delaney House 6/11

Gary Ponce will check on the status of Tim Harnett who is rumored to have resigned from the BOH

There was some general discussion about the "Food Fridge" program and the response to suggestions of starting a program here. Apparently it was not well received by the BOS and the folks trying to get it going have withdrawn

No information from the Health District was available

The next meeting is scheduled for July 5, 2022.

Meeting closed at 19:20 hours